Dr. Shay Zucker and Prof. Tsevi Mazeh of Tel Aviv University have recently discovered, in collaboration with a Swiss team, an unusual planet outside the Solar System. The planet was detected as part of a research that includes observations by the Swiss team, using telescopes in France and Chile, and data analysis by the Israeli team. One of the stars that were examined in this research was the star HD41004. Initial analysis of the star's light seemed to suggest the existence of a planet that orbits the star very rapidly, completing one full orbit every 30 hours. Such an orbit looked very suspicious since the existence of such rapid planetary orbits was never confirmed before. Analysis using a novel technique that was developed by the Israeli researchers showed that in fact the system comprises two stars (suns). An object known as a “brown dwarf”, a small stellar object that is larger than a regular planet, accompanies the smaller sun. This object is the one that orbits its sun every 30 hours. Further observations and analysis showed that there is a planet in the system after all, which orbits the larger sun approximately every 600 days.
Planets outside the Solar System were first detected only about ten years ago, although very intense efforts have been going on for centuries. Currently there are about 100 known extrasolar planets, but the planet in the system HD41004 is the first one that was detected together with a brown dwarf. Brown dwarfs are also rare "creatures" which are very difficult to detect. The system HD41004 is first of its kind, where there are a double star, a brown dwarf and a planet, in a very special configuration. The existence of such a unique system may possibly hint that the formation mechanisms of double stars, planets and brown dwarfs are related, more than initially speculated. The research of similar systems may shed light on the way planetary systems, like our own Solar System, form and evolve, on the conditions for their stability, and on their abundance in the universe. The detection was made possible only through the combination of the advanced instrumentation developed by the Swiss team and the analysis technique developed by the Israeli team. The Swiss team is led by Prof. Michel Mayor, the director of The Geneva Observatory, which was a nominee for the Dan-David prize this year. 
